New Report Highlights Suspensions 
 

      Sixty-two percent of black male students were suspended from school last year, with ninth graders accounting for almost one-quarter of suspensions, reports the NC Child Advocacy Institute. In their new report, One Out of Ten: The Growing Suspension Crisis in North Carolina, the Institute asserts that “suspensions are also correlated with other undesirable indicators, such as poor academic performance, being less connected to and engaged in school, suffering poor health (especially mental health), dropping out and getting involved in the juvenile justice or corrections system.”

 

      One of the cautions offered in One Out Ten report is the link between suspensions and dropouts. National data shows that students who are suspended are three times more likely to dropout out school, and Communities in Schools estimates that one year of dropouts cost the state $1.3 billion in corrections and welfare costs. The Institute offers three areas to address to reduce the problem. First, involve caring adults and involve the family: “involvement of caring adults from the community is a proven successful strategy for all children avoiding suspensions and experiencing school success.” Second, conduct risk assessments for suspended fifth and sixth graders. Suspensions double between fifth and sixth grade, and analysis of the problems and support must be offered to arrest problems before they escalate. Finally, providing alternative learning programs for students must be included. 

 

For a copy of the report, go http://www.ncchild.org/
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